

Environmental Consultants

PO Box 489, Dunedin 9054 New Zealand

Tel: +64 3 477 7884 Fax: +64 3 477 7691

By Email

31 March 2015

Our Ref: 6827 & 6971

Queenstown Lakes District Council Private Bag 50072 QUEENSTOWN 9348

Attention: Craig Barr

Dear Craig

RE: QUEENSTOWN LAKES DISTRICT PLAN REVIEW - ROLL OVER OF DESIGNATIONS

In May 2013 Queenstown Airport Corporation ('QAC') filed notice of requirements ('NoRs') to roll over the Wanaka and Queenstown Airport Designations (with modifications) into the proposed new district plan.

Over 18 months has passed since the NoRs were originally sent to the Queenstown Lakes District Council ('QLDC')¹, therefore QAC have revised the NoRs to ensure they are still current and accurately reflect the recent decisions of the Environment Court with respect to Plan Change 35 and the associated alteration to Designation D.2.

In light of this review, please find attached a complete and revised set of NoRs for both Queenstown and Wanaka Airports. These NoRs should replace those previously provided to QLDC in May 2013.

We also note that in June 2013 QAC advised QLDC that, subject to the amendments on Designation 2 (Aerodrome Purposes) being ultimately confirmed by the Environment Court, QAC seeks to withdraw Designation 3 (Air Noise Boundary Controls) from the proposed District Plan.

¹ The NoRs have subsequently been resent to Matthew Paetz on 4 June 2014 and yourself on 6 August 2014.

Yours sincerely, MITCHELL PARTNERSHIPS LIMITED

SONYA BAIRD

Email: sonya.baird@mitchellpartnerships.co.nz